LINCOLN



VILLAGE

2020 Summer Issue 2
The President's Message

Hello folks.

I have been thinking about this message for a couple of weeks. When I last wrote you all we were looking forward to the Easter Egg Hunt and the Spring Garage Sales. Well as you all know, neither event happened, and we will not be holding our Fourth of July Picnic nor the Music in the Park performances. But we do have positive things to let you know about. First, we awarded our LVRA scholarship to a deserving young person. Secondly, we have investigated what can be done to maintain the wood lot behind Prairie Lincoln Elementary. And finally, we are working on awarding for the first time in a couple of years the Home Beautification Award. So even though we have been unable to meet, the Board has found ways to continue to serve our community.

On a more personal note, I have been working on putting in my first vegetable garden since I bought my house here in the village. It had always been in my plans, but this year's events freed up the time I needed to actually do it. It is my personal effort to help beautify the village.

I hope everyone else is doing all right in our current circumstances and managed to find some positive ways to deal with the situation. At this point I would generally ask for volunteers for our various events, but instead I am going to suggest something else. Can everyone keep an eye out for our neighbors that might need help? I do not know what is going on your individual streets, but if you can please take the time to help out that elderly neighbor or young family that might need that extra helping hand to get through our current crisis. I do not know what this might be, but being willing to help out our neighbors will help keep Lincoln Village a pleasant place to live as we wait for some semblance of normality to return.

Thank You

Alan Dormire
LVRA President
LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com, Attn: President

Upcoming LVRA Events:

Fall Garage Sales Fri, Sep 18 thru Sun, Sep 20

LVRA Annual Picnic in the Park—CANCELLED

LVRA Annual Picnic in the Park—CANCELLED

Spoke with the Franklin County Health Department, checked with CDC recommendations, the local government. After evaluations of our event, safety, attendance projections, age groups attending the event, and all of the unknown conditions that may develop, it was determined by the group of people attending the meeting that cancelling until 2021 was the best decision we could make. We look forward to the 2021 events when restrictions, safety, national, state, county and local concerns may be alleviated and we can carry on in the Spirit of our Historic LVRA Traditions!

LVRA Yard Beautification Contest

Making your yard beautiful this spring? It might just pay off for you - literally! On June 27, LVRA Board Members will be driving around to see your hard work, and the top 3 "beautified" yards will win gift cards. Let's spend this extra time at home building some community pride and beauty.

Improve your yard for the chance to earn a gift card: 1st, 2nd and 3rd Place!

Date of Judging: Saturday, June 27



Music in the Park

We are now accepting submissions for soloists, quartets & bands for 2021 Music in the Park.

Please email your submissions to:

LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com, Attn: Music

When permitted, monthly meetings will continue to be on the First Monday of each month at the Westland Public Library, at 7pm.

All residents are welcome!



Schumacher Awarded LVRA Scholarship

By David Donofrio, Secretary

Lincoln Village Residents Association was proud to award Olivia Schumacher its 2020 Scholarship! The annual scholarship is presented to a Westland High School senior who resides within the LVRA boundaries. Seniors are given the opportunity to apply by their high school counselor, and complete a 2 page application for consideration by the LVRA Board.

Olivia had an extremely impressive 4 years at Westland, culminating in presidencies of the senior class, Drama Club and DECA. Her advisor for DECA, Brad Kramer, wrote that, "I have taught at Westland for 17 years and she is one of my top three all around students."

We are extremely pleased to have the opportunity to award Olivia with a \$500 scholarship to continue her studies at the University of Cincinnati this fall. Thank you, Olivia, for being such a good representative of Lincoln Village! We're so proud to be your home.

LVRA Events:

Fall Garage Sales Fri, Sep 18 thru Sun, Sep 20
Halloween in the Park, 1:00-2:30pm Sat, Oct 17
Santa in the Park, 1:00-2:30pm Sat, Dec 05
Holiday Decorating Contest



<u>Prairie Township Offices</u>

Community Center: 614-907-7990 Fire Dept. #241: 614-878-2143 Non-Emergency

Road Dept.: 614-878-3316

(Chipping, Street Light Out, Pot Holes)

Trustee Office: 614-878-3317 Zoning Dept.: 614-982-2190

www.prairietownship.org

Franklin County Sheriff:

614-525-3333 Non-Emergency

Facebook:

"Lincoln Village Residents
Association & Greater LV Area Block Watch"
www.LincolnVillage.com

E-Mail: LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com

SERVICES:

Animal Control 614-525-4385

COTA 614-228-1776

Franklin County Dept. of Aging 614-525-5230

Social Security Office 800-772-1213

Veterans Service Commission 614-308-1384

WHO TO CALL TO REPORT:

AEP Power Outage: 800-627-2177

Columbia Gas Leak: 800-344-4077

Franklin County Water Leak: 614-525-3940



Saundra Moore Chapman REALTOR®, GRI, CRS, PPS

Seller of Dreams, One Home at a Time.

- c 614.981.3735
- e SChapman@CutlerHomes.com
- w SChapman.CutlerHomes.com



GROWING UP IN



I have lived in Lincoln Village for 62 years. It was a great place to grow up!

I grew up on Old Village Road with seven kids in our family, six girls and one boy! Everyone felt sorry for our brother and rightly so!

Most of the moms stayed home while the dads went off to work each day.

We had LIVCO pool and Westland Mall to keep us busy.

There were many large families so there were lots of neighbors to play with. I remember playing Hide & Seek until 11:00PM and walking home from the swimming pool at 10:00PM, never feeling afraid.

Things have changed, like I don't see kids playing outside as we used to when I was growing up, which is sad.

I enjoy the people I live around and have always felt safe here, both growing up and today. All in all, Lincoln Village is still a very nice place to live. So much so, that we raised our family here.

That is why I still live here today!

Barbara Jackson Kappes

Directly behind Prairie Lincoln School, lies a valuable natural resource

In the center of Lincoln Village, directly behind Prairie Lincoln School, lies a valuable natural resource. Deeded to the South-Western Local School Board of Education by Murray D. Lincoln's Cooperative (the People's Development Company) in 1956, the approximate 8.1-acre woods and five acres of surrounding land has helped generations of children grow, learn and play. In 2014, the Lincoln Village Residents Association, along with a local Boy Scout Troop 161, Prairie Township and the South-Western City Schools District, set out to create a learning area within the woods, with trails improved, benches added, and two circular learning areas constructed. Other plans, including a bird blind and interpretive signage were planned. These plans were all but canceled when the school was demolished in the winter of 2015, and in the intervening six years, much of the effort has been lost to vandalism and decay.

In 2018, I surveyed residents, educators and staff on their opinions, memories and ideas for the woods - and the overwhelming response was that we'd like to use the woods for nature walks, birdwatching, quiet reflection and outdoor education. Teachers shared experiences with students who don't often have the opportunity to smell the damp humus of a natural woodland, to hear the hammering of a woodpecker or to watch the seasons change. I personally have fond memories of playing in our own family woodlot, hiding beneath the mayapples and pretending to be Daniel Boone, and I want my kids to be able to enjoy nature the same way I did.

The Prairie Lincoln Woods has the potential to be a crown jewel for us all to be proud of. Members of the LVRA have joined together to form a new non-profit organization, the Friends of Prairie Lincoln Woods, and we hope to have you join us. The South-Western School District is very interested in working with us to create a resource that will benefit all of us but they need assurances that volunteers stand ready to create, maintain and protect the woods for years to come. While we are still in the early stages, I encourage you to visit face-book.com/PrairieLincolnWoods/ to watch for more updates.

Tony Rehrmann



GLVABW Minutes, May 28, 2020

Thank you to all who logged into our first Zoom Block Watch meeting! We apologize to anyone who wasn't able to log in - we realized last minute you needed a password. We went ahead and sent everyone on this email a Zoom calendar invite that includes all the information, and will make sure that's on the Nextdoor and Facebook events as well.

Unfortunately, Deputy Ronk wasn't able to join us, but we did discuss things we have seen in the neighborhood. Car break-ins, a stolen bike and mower are on our radar. We'd expect as normally occurs an increase as the summer months begin. Please continue using Nextdoor and reporting suspicious activity to FCSO at 614-525-3333.



REACT passed out free Narcan at the Speedway at S Murray Hill and Broad this past weekend. This will continue to be done in "hot spots" across Franklin County.

Discussion occurred about National Night Out. We brainstormed about how to do a socially distant event and landed upon an idea to maybe have a weekly food truck over the summer in our community, or some sort of "passport" like is done during Elf on the Shelf. People could visit different parts of our coverage area and get a "stamp" from fire, police, a small business, etc. and be entered into a raffle for a gift card. We're first going to contact the Township as well as review the Governor's new guidance on events, and then discuss more in June. Prime food truck locations discussed included PTFD, Prairie Lincoln and Stiles Elementaries. We also discussed that Westland High School plans to do summer food distribution

We want to follow up with Rob Peters at the Township about cameras at Carl Frye Park.

We discussed moving the Effective Witness Program to winter or spring instead of the traditional October date - and that it could likely be done easily virtually. If it is virtual, we could then post the video on our website so it is permanently available to anyone as a resource.

Finally - if you or anyone you know has needs during the COVID pandemic, please don't hesitate to respond to this email. Over the past few months we've been able to piece together a broad list of community resources, and stand ready to help our neighbors in any way we can. We'll get through this together.

Be safe, be well, and we look forward to you joining our next Zoom call at 6:30pm on Thursday, June 25!

Greater Lincoln Village Area Block Watch

www.lincolnvillage.com





2020 ANNUAL CLEANUP

JUNE 18-20 AND JUNE 25-27

Prairie Township Road Department - 6725 Alkire Road, Galloway, Ohio 43119

Hours of Operation

Thursday, June 18 from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Friday, June 19 from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Saturday, June 20 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Thursday, June 25 from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Friday, June 26 from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Saturday, June 27 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Covid-19 Rules

Pull up to the gate with your vehicle window up and show your ID with your Prairie Township address or this postcard to Staff.

Continue to the back of the lot and put items either in the backhoe bucket or on the ground and the Township Staff will load the items into the dumpster.

Guidelines

The Prairie Township cleanup is for Prairie Township residents only. Please have a photo ID (with Prairie Township address) ready to be checked at the gate.

Residents are able to dump trash as much and as many times per day.

Limited to eight tires per day. No businesses are allowed to bring tires.

No hazardous waste or yard waste will be accepted. (see below)

Make a Difference

Organize a clean-up group in your neighborhood. Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Church Groups and Homeowner Associations are welcome.

Please call the Zoning Office at 614-982-2190 for supplies and details.

PRAIRIE TOWNSHIP FARMER'S MARKET

5955 West Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43119

If it's healthy, locally produced fruits, veggies, herbs, pork, chicken and eggs you're looking for, the Prairie Township Farmer's Market has it all! We invite you to join us every Monday, where you can find a variety of delicious produce, sold to you directly from local farmers including Hoffman's Farm Market, Kuhlwein's Farm Market and Elfrink Farms. Our market also offers a variety of specialty vendors including jams, jellies, breads, dips, pasta sauces, pork, bratwursts, soaps and more.

The Prairie Township Farmer's Market is a part of SNAP (formerly known as Food Stamps) and we are excited to participate in the Produce Perks program again this year, which provides a dollar for dollar match up to \$20 to SNAP customers to spend on fruits and vegetables. That's up to \$20 free dollars to spend on fresh produce. Buy a little and get a lot! It's the healthy way to stretch your SNAP dollars. All you need to get started is to bring your EBT card to the market information tent to get started.

While there will be some changes to the market due to COVID-19, our hope is to provide healthy food access for the community. We will be implementing social distance and sanitation measures to ensure that both you and our vendors feel safe at the market.

The Prairie Township Farmer's Market runs from June 29-September 28. There is no market on Labor Day. The market is available Monday evenings from 4-7 pm. It is located at the Prairie Township Community Center on 5955 West Broad Street. Contact us at 614-907-7990 for any questions. Additional information can be found on our website at prairietownship.org



RECIPE CORNER

COOKED CABBAGE WITH BACON

- 1 MED. HEAD OF CABBAGE
- 1-2 TBSP BACON GREASE
- 2-3 TBSP BUTTER

- 1/3 TO 1/2 C. WATER
- 2-3 TSP SUGAR
- CHOPPED COOKED BACON (OPTIONAL)
- CHOP CABBAGE INTO 1-2 INCH PIECES.
- BLACK PEPPER (OPTIONAL)
- 2. ADD BACON GREASE AND BUTTER TO SKILLET.
- 3. WHEN BUTTER MELTS, ADD CABBAGE THEN WATER AND SUGAR.
- 4. ADD BACON AND/OR BLACK PEPPER, IF DESIRED. STIR.
- 5. COVER TO LET STEAM, STIRRING ENOUGH CABBAGE TO PREVENT STICKING AND/OR BURNING.
- 6. COOK UNTIL CABBAGE IS TENDER. YUM, YUM!



SIDEWALK PROGRAM - Prairie Twp

www.prairietownship.org/203/Sidewalk-Program

Prairie Township would once again like to offer the residents an opportunity to replace their sidewalks, curbs, and approaches that are within the townships right of way. How this program works is you need to either call the Prairie Township Road Department at 614-878-3316 or email Dave McAninch and have him put you on the list of interested residents for the current year's contract. Once the township receives their pricing back Dave McAninch will schedule a time to come out to your home and measure what work you are interested in getting done and give you the total cost for this work. If you decide to do this work there are two payment options one is to pay the township up front and the other option is to pay on your property taxes over 10 years interest-free.



SIDEWALK MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR CRITERIA

Adopted April 30, 2014

Proper maintenance of sidewalks is important for the convenience and safety of the public. The following features make a sidewalk unsafe and difficult to use and shall be employed as criteria by Prairie Township in determining whether a given sidewalk or section of sidewalk, is in need of repair or replacement:

- 1) Edges of adjoining sections or parts of sections that differ by more than one-half inch vertically.
- Open joints between adjoining sections or parts of sections that are five-eighths of an inch or wider.
- 3) Cracked sections with missing or loose pieces.
- 4) Sections that slope away from the street (unless they were initially designed and approved to be constructed as such).
- 5) Cross slopes of three-fourths an inch or more rise per one foot run.
- 6) Abrupt changes in the longitudinal grade of the sidewalk.
- 7) Deteriorating surfaces including loose aggregate.
- 8) Sidewalks constructed or repaired without the approval of Prairie Township.

Prairie Township shall be responsible for repair or replacement of sidewalks in cases where the Township determines that the use and safety of the sidewalk have been compromised by public infrastructure.

2021 Lincoln Village & Garden Heights Calendar

We are seeking advertising and photos of our communities for our upcoming calendar. Old photos from back in the day, blizzards, birds, flowers and LVRA events would be appreciated. Please send them to:

LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com, Attn: Calendar All photos will be reviewed by our Communications Committee for print.

Prairie Township Trustee 23 Maple Drive at 7 PM

| Date of Meetings | |
|------------------|----------------|
| 2020-06-17 Wed | 2020-10-07 Wed |
| 2020-07-01 Wed | 2020-10-21 Wed |
| 2020-07-15 Wed | 2020-11-04 Wed |
| 2020-07-29 Wed | 2020-11-18 Wed |
| 2020-08-12 Wed | 2020-12-02 Wed |
| 2020-08-26 Wed | 2020-12-16 Wed |
| 2020-09-09 Wed | 2020-12-30 Wed |
| 2020-09-23 Wed | |

Five Minutes or Less for Health Tip: Make Your Home Safer

From Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Make your home safer Housing conditions can significantly affect your health and safety. Take a few minutes to make your home healthy and safe.

- => Remove hazards that increase the chance for falling, such as rugs, loose cords, and objects on the floor.
- => Check or change the batteries on your carbon monoxide alarm at least twice a year.
- => Test smoke alarms monthly to ensure they work properly. For smoke alarms that use regular alkaline batteries, replace the batteries at least once a year. For smoke alarms that use lithium (long-life) batteries, replace the entire alarm unit every 10 years or sooner if it chirps or stops working.
- => Keep cooking areas free of flammable objects, such as potholders and towels.
- I => Keep candles, medicine, household cleaners, and other chemicals out of children's reach, in locked or child-proof cabinets.
- => Don't use a gasoline or charcoal-burning device near a window, door, or vent, or inside your home, basement, or garage.
- => Test your home for radon (a radioactive gas linked to lung cancer). You can purchase a kit at your local hardware or home improvement store. If testing shows levels higher than 4 pCi/L, seal or vent your basement, and monitor your radon levels to make sure they lessen.
 - => Make your home smoke-free.
- => Keep medicines in their original bottles or containers.

Source Link to website: https://www.cdc.gov/family/minutes/tips/index.htm



Eric D Snider Ins Agcy Inc Eric D Snider, Agent

4911 West Broad Street Columbus, OH 43228-1603 Bus 614-851-1300 Fax 614-851-8554 eric@eric4cars.com



Railsplitter Articles

We would like you to be involved in your Rail-splitter publication. You may submit articles & photos that would benefit our neighborhood, ie upcoming events, club and organization meetings and helpful tips to LincolnVillageRe-sAssoc@gmail.com, Attn: Railsplitter All submissions will be reviewed by our Communications Committee.

Board Member Nominations

We are currently seeking nominations for Board Members, to be voted on July 4th. Please only nominate a person who is willing to serve. Send nominations to:

LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com, Attn:Nominations

Se habla español

Alan Dormire - President, asdormire@sbcglobal.net

Street Representatives

Amesbury Way Julie Allen 878-3424

Annhurst Rd Jason Dunlap

Beacon Hill Rd Alan Dormire & Robin Nakkula

Carilla Ln David Donofrio 327-6310

Clover Way Sherry Henning

Danhurst Rd Jason Dunlap 735-7322

Darbyhurst Rd Mark and Meredith Ervin

Deerfield Rd Alan Dormire & Robin Nakkula

Haldy Rd Sherry Henning

Hamden Way Laura Leyshon 315-2994

Lodge Ct Susan Kelly 795-4608

Malden Way Laura Leyshon 315-2994

Garden Heights Ave Sherry Henning

N Grener Ave Sherry Henning

N Murray Hill Rd Rob Carder 878-1534

Musket Way Brett & Ashley Long 378-8689

Old Village Rd Susan Kelly 795-4608

Pepper Ridge Ct Julie Allen 878-3424

Powder Mill Ln Laura Leyshon

Revere Ct Brett & Ashley Long 378-8689

Schoolhouse Ln Julie Allen 878-3424

Sturbridge Rd Vernon & Edith Hall

Taunton Way Julie Allen 878-3424

Topsfield Rd Laura Leyshon 315-2994

Weymouth Ln Alan Dormire & Robin Nakkula

Yarmouth Ln Alan Dormire & Robin Nakkula

Membership dues and donations can be made to LVRA via our

website: <u>lincolnvillage.com</u> or mailed to:

Lincoln Village Residents Association

PO Box 282101, Columbus OH 43228

Good Neighbor Recognition

If you have a great neighbor who should be recognized for a particular deed or activity, just write a short paragraph about them and e-mail it, along with their full name, address and phone number to:

LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com, Attn:Railsplitter

The Residents Association will contact your nominee. Their nomination will be printed in the Railsplitter.

LVRA is YOU!! Get Involved!!

Our goal is to advocate for and happily serve our community by having a voice at Prairie Township, Block Watch and CHAT meetings as well as hosting events for our residents. With more people participating we can better serve our community. Please consider joining us at our next meeting, when our local Southwest Public Library in the Lincoln Village Plaza reopens to the public. We are only as successful as you help us to be. Join us in making our community the talk of Columbus again!

Where has the Railsplitter been? You may have noticed that a Railsplitter wasn't delivered this winter. The Residents' Association had been planning to produce and distribute a calendar for the 2020 season but have been unable to secure advertisers to cover the cost of distribution. With your help we can publish a calendar for 2021. We need your help getting more local businesses advertising in both the Railsplitter and the calendar. This is how we fund your events. Please use your connections in the area and ask them to contact us for advertising at great rates, or even submit an ad yourself! Email us at

LincolnVillageResAssoc@gmail.com Attn: ADVERTISING

Message from: Cathy Schmelzer, Prairie Township Trustee and Chair for 2020

Hello Residents! I'm reaching out to you in my position of the Board Chair, Prairie Township Trustee. It's such a privilege to talk and meet with residents during the week. It might be just to stop and say hello, a resident might ask me to come over to look at their property with concerns, or they might want information about the township. I'd say I had the most fun this past Easter hopping up in that Fire Truck, traveling around our community waving to the kids. All the posters they made, all the yelling and jumping up and down. Just seeing the smiles on their faces made it priceless. And, let's not forget about our 2020 Seniors that just graduated. Did you hear all the horns blowing and cars, that were decorated, going down the street? I'd like to thank everyone that came out and participated in the Senior Parade around our Prairie Township neighborhoods. Congratulations Class of 2020! Thank you David Donofrio (South-Western City Schools Board member and LVRA Board Member) for inviting me to be the lead car to congratulate the Seniors.

What a wonderful community we have! And what a different time we are living in! This just makes me think about how much I value our community, and most importantly, our resilience. I'm excited that our winter has finally given way to temperatures that allow us to get outside and enjoy Lincoln Village! These are the days we live for here in Prairie Township, where we can trek outside and explore much as we can. Grab some food from any of the amazing restaurants in our area or picnic at a local park. Spend the morning walking trails at the New Galloway Sports Complex, or watching butterflies behind The Prairie Township Community Center, which is opening with limited activities. You can now work out and walk the indoor track at this time. Call the Community Center to get an update on all activities and schedules (614-907-7990). Part of the appeal of our community is that there is a variety of things to do. Bird watching out near Galbreath property, or fishing (out by the new Galloway Sports Complex), and so many other recreational opportunities exist in our area. So, as you are going outside to enjoy the summer weather, be sure to come out on Monday, June 29th for the annual Farmer's Market. And, I must not forget: While you're out and about strolling down our West Broad Corridor, take the time to view all the "Military Hometown Heroes" banners.

I also can't forget to mention our Annual Prairie Township Fish Fry. Per our Firefighters Association, "This decision wasn't made lightly. However, your health and the health of our members in an once-in-a-lifetime pandemic is more important than even a longstanding tradition like this one. We made the difficult choice as an organization to not hold a 2020 Fish Fry. The Firefighters will hold some fun summer contests and events on our Facebook and Nextdoor pages, including some fundraisers, to help offset some of the financial losses they will incur. We hope that, in light of this decision, and in support of our firefighters, that you will keep an eye out for those opportunities and give when you are able. Finally, please know that this tradition will continue strong for at least another 70 years. We look forward to also using this time to put extra thought into planning, so that 2021's Fish Fry & Cruise-In is the largest and most successful our community has ever seen. We commit that to you!"

As we enter into the summer season, I'd like to remind our residents of some of the issues the Zoning Department encounters as the weather turns warm and neighbors venture outdoors. **GRASS**-- Keep your yard mowed. It is required by the township's nuisance ordinance. Please feel free to call the zoning office if you have any questions regarding zoning issues. Please give them a call at (614.878.3317). **TRASH**-- Please KEEP **GARBAGE SECURE:** Bag trash and use garbage containers with tight lids and keep them closed. Put garbage out the night before or early morning the day of regularly scheduled pickup. Check plastic trash cans for chew holes near the bottom. Replace chewed cans with heavy duty plastic or metal cans.

Message from: Cathy Schmelzer, Prairie Township Trustee and Chair for 2020 Continued...

Not something that I like to talk about, but I need to: *** PREVENTING AND ELIMINATING RATS ***

Recently there has been an increase in the rat population in Franklin County. Rats need three (3) things to survive: Food, Water, and Shelter. By eliminating their access to these three items we can eliminate the rat population. If you have a rat problem, please report it to Franklin County Public Health using their Report a Rat Problem Line at (614.525.4762).

I have a Facebook page that I ask you to join. Cathy Schmelzer-Prairie Township Trustee. I try to post all Prairie Township activities, road closures, Firefighter updates, zoning updates, meetings, and any updates that Prairie Township has going on.

Please note: Prairie Township Board meetings will continue to provide public electronic access to the public as no more than ten people will be permitted to attend any Township meetings in person at this time. I will keep you updated when we will get back to our normal meetings in person. You can view our regular meeting at 7:00pm every other Wednesday of the month. You can view them live on Prairie Township Franklin County on Facebook, or on your own time at PrairieTownship.org.

Thank you for the privilege of being your Prairie Township Trustee. Please feel free to reach out to me anytime via call or text, at 614-679-9485.

Cathy Schmelzer
Prairie Township Trustee and Chair for 2020



To: L.V.R.A.

Address



2020 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

Our annual membership drive is underway. You can mail the form below along with your annual dues of \$12.00 per household (\$10.00 for Golden Buckeye members). By supporting the association, you also support many activities in the Village; for example, it enables us to continue the publication of the Railsplitter, our Easter Egg Hunt, the July 4th celebration and several other events and contests throughout the year. Please mail your check to the address below, or pay online via PayPal at www.lincolnvillage.com

| PO Box 282101 Columbus OH 43228 | |
|------------------------------------|--------|
| Name | Amount |
| | |

Print Email Address to receive Digital Railsplitter:

Phone